ST. PETER’S CE PRIMARY SCHOOL, HESWALL, WIRRAL
5th September 2019
Dear Parents,

As you will already be aware, during this half term you will be required to make admissions arrangements for your Year 6 child to transfer to secondary school in September 2020. The following is a summary of the information for parents:
Secondary School Preferences 

Parents living within Wirral Local Authority will need to submit secondary school preferences on-line via the following URL: https://www.wirral.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/school-admissions/apply-primary-or-secondary-school-place
If you live outside of Wirral, these should be made through your home authority (eg. Cheshire).

If you are considering a grammar school as one of your preferences, you should wait until you have received the test scores from the tests before making your application.  Test scores from the 11+ will be sent out by the Local Authority on 21st October. Test results from other schools (e.g. Upton Hall and St Anselm’s) are sent directly from the school at a similar time.

Deadline for preference allocations in 31st October – you must complete the preference form by this date. If you are NOT considering a grammar school as one of your preferences, the form is now available online for you to complete. 

Secondary Selection Tests
· Upton Hall Test: Monday 9th September – Venue: Upton Hall School
· St Anselm’s Test: Friday 20th September – Venue: St Anselm’s School

· Birkenhead High School Academy (Girls) : Saturday 12th October – BHSA School

Pupils sitting these tests should register for the test directly with the school(s). You should contact the school directly if your child is ill on the day of the test or needs any special access arrangements. 
Pupils are expected to return to St Peter’s as normal for the afternoon session after they have completed the test.
· 11+ Selection Test: Monday 23rd September – Venue: Allocated Grammar School

The test centre will require proof of ID for your child before they can be assessed. You must complete the ID form and attach a passport-style photograph which will need to be verified by Mr Jones. Your child must bring this form with them on the test date and may not be able to sit the test without it. You can find a copy of the form here.  Please note, your completed Grammar School ID form will be returned to you tomorrow, via your child.
If your child is ill on the day of the test, you should notify the test centre directly as well as emailing the Admissions Office on hotdesk@wirral.gov.uk.  As there is no longer an Independent Assessment Board, letters detailing mitigating circumstances will not be accepted; if your child does not meet the required standard, you will have the opportunity to appeal after School Allocation Day in March. 
Pupils are expected to return to St Peter’s as normal for the afternoon session after they have completed the test.
If you have any questions or if you wish to discuss any of the details covered in this letter, please contact me or Mr Jones directly.
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Yours sincerely,

Kate Ball
Assistant Headteacher
